MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

MEETING HELD ON SUNDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2004

Present:
Peter Hewitt (Chairman)



John Yonwin (Treasurer)



Phil Lokier    (Secretary)



Sally Hewitt



Wendy Davies



Roy Davies



John Lokier



Iain Macpherson



Geoff Honey



Tim Parkinson

Apologies:
Pat Yonwin

Minutes of the Last Meeting

Minutes were circulated to all committee members.

Matters Arising

None

Treasurers Report

JY produced an up to date balance sheet that was distributed to all members. There is concern regarding the drop in full members since 2001 even though PL had made several attempts to encourage lapsed members to rejoin.

Dayboat Week 2005/06

PL reported that unfortunately Chichester Yacht Club would be unable to host the Dayboat Week 2005 as previously hoped.    The clubhouse is going to be demolished and rebuilt and it is unlikely that the new building would be ready by August 2005.

PL confirmed that she had contacted Salcombe Sailing Club to enquire as to the possibility that we could visit them in 2005 and then visit Chichester in 2006. To date we are awaiting a reply from Salcombe.

As an alternative PL suggested we contact Parkstone Yacht Club and see whether or not they would allow the Dayboats to have their own Class Start in Poole Regatta Week, thus holding our Dayboat Week during the Regatta. It was intended to join in some of their Social Functions and organise the Prize-Giving evenings separately. It was discussed at length and agreed by all present to approach Parkstone. Wendy and Roy Davies agreed to visit Parkstone Y.C during the following week.

It was also discussed that members of the committee would approach neighbouring clubs to ask about the possibility of us holding the event locally. It was agreed that members would update each other by 31/10/04 and a decision would be made by the Poole members to decide a venue, in order that details could be mailed to ALL members on 5th November 2004.

New Dayboat - Progress Report / Moulds

Moulds

Pete Hewitt advised that he had received a telephone call from the Benfleet Boat Builders asking what was happening regarding the building of Dayboats. There was a niche in their market for 14 foot boats and they were making enquiries. PH also confirmed that Murray Glennister was keen to build himself a new Dayboat and it was also possible that Bob Clewer was also interested. The moulds, it was agreed were not in very good repair and really needed to have some money spent on them soon.

The option to borrow the moulds was discussed at length. At present the cost to use the moulds was £175.00 but Roy Davies suggested that if Murray was to make good the moulds at his expense he could borrow the moulds free of charge. This was agreed but any agreement between the committee and members would be put in writing.

After much discussion it was decided that the committee would form a working party to repair the moulds and volunteers would be asked for at the Poole AGM being held on 31/10/04. A tarpaulin cover was donated to the committee by Iain Macpherson,  (it was agreed that this would render him exempt from any further duties regarding the renovation of the moulds)

New Dayboat

It was agreed the main priority was to promote the Dayboat to the best of our ability. It was possible that Gravesend Sailing Club would consider purchasing the boat for training purposes. GH to discuss this with the committee and advise as soon as possible. Another option for Gravesend would be to apply for an Award for All which could be up to £5000.00.

Another possibility was to advertise the boat on the website. Ebay was thought to be a good site to try this on as they have a "Free Listing" day which meant we could advertise free of charge. After much discussion it was agreed that JY and PY would investigate this possibility. It was agreed that the asking price would be dropped to £4750.00 and would include a suite of sails provided by North Sails at a price of £200.00 to the association.

PL to look at advertising in the Dinghy Trader and All At Sea magazine. Pat Yonwin will liaise with committee members regarding costs and it was agreed to allow £100 provisionally. Posters advertising the new boat were to be sent to Bosham,  Gravesend and Poole clubs in an effort to promote the boat.

AOB

PH mentioned that he was concerned that committee members needed to be active members for the committee as a whole to be effective. As a result JY had produced a detailed list of duties that he carried out on behalf of the YWDB Association. It was suggested and agreed that the other members would do the same to present at the next meeting.

TP asked for approval to move the website address domain to another server that would offer more facilities and that has a good reputation. The new server would mean that committee members would be provided wiyth a password enabling them to access the domain and pull off any relevant information or forms relating to the association. The cost for this would be £26.00 per annum. After some discussion this was unanimously agreed by all present.

JY asked TP to provide him with details of his costs for maintaining the website.

IM brought to the attention of the committee the need to investigate the rules/laws concerning the Data Protection Act as we hold records of members names, addresses and telephone numbers. It may be that we have to pay an annual registration fee. Iain to investigate.

As the association Name has been changed to Yachting World Dayboat Association it will be necessary to change the letterheads and compliments slips accordingly. Also will be necessary to change the logo for our clothing which will cost the association £10.00. JY will approach the bank and building society to have the name changed on the cheque books.

WD and RD to prepare a write up regarding Fishguard for the DB Notes which will be mailed out with the information letter on 5th November 2004. ALL  items for the DB Notes to be emailed to PL by no later than 31st October 2004. A copy of the finished leaflet to be emailed to TP for the website.

Date/Venue for the next meeting

4th December 2004 10.30am

Wendy & Roy Davies to host.

